

Grade 2 Newsletter – December in Review

Introduction... With the upcoming holidays, December has been crazy packed busy for Grade 2 students. The children have excitedly completed their first class project which is creating a board game. what better way to bring friends and family together?

In English Language, we focused on reading and writing poems. Students also did a Show-and-Tell Presentation, however, they had to present with a poem they wrote about what they're showing.

In <u>Science</u>, the children learned to differentiate solid, liquid, and gas. We also did a Christmas science experiment dissolving candy canes in 4 different types of liquid and recorded our hypothesis along with the ending results.

In <u>Social Studies</u>, we briefly read about special holidays in Canada such as Remembrance Day and Canada Day. Other than knowing Christmas is in December, we also learned about Kwanzaa.

In <u>Mathematics</u>, students studied very hard for their first math quiz on addition, subtraction, and rounding numbers. We're now learning about perimeters and area with designing Christmas pictures on a grid and calculating the perimeter and area.

In <u>Art</u>, the children have been super crafty this month with the holidays coming up. Students did a winter theme painting, 3D snowflake, and a couple of surprise gifts for parents!

Happy December! Miss. Jen

IMPORTANT DATES:

January 9th:

Parent-Teacher Meeting

January 15th - 28:

Winter Break

Pictures, pictures, pictures!





